

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB NEWSLETTER

August 1st 2023

Vol 8 No 25

President John Minchin Phone 0415 308 921

www.lobethal harmonyclub.com.au

Secretary Peter Dickason Phone 0468 870 893





Jeff Gerrard.... His report was provided for you to read in last weeks Newsletter. One aspect I could not include related to an email that will be sent to Peter (Sec) requesting if the Choir will be attending the Concert on 10th Aug 2024, and members attending the Dinner afterwards.

Kadina concertThis Concert is to be held at the Kadina Uniting church the address is 59 Taylor St.

<u>Kadina.</u> A light luncheon will be provided at 12noon, 1pm for rehearsal. Would you like the club to hire a Mini bus to travel for this Concert? Only 2 members indicated that they would use a Bus to Kadina; we will check this again TONIGHT. Thank you.

G HUGHES Construction Co



NIGHT FRIDAY Sept 8th

MOVIE

Movie Night..... THE DATE HAS BEEN CHANGED TO FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 8TH. This has been organised after we discussed with Daniel from the Lobethal Cinema as he has problems of obtaining the film " The Fall of Figaro". This film is a comedy

and I am sure if we can get direction from Paramount Pictures we will advertise everything to help everyone appreciate the Movie Night for 23. Thank you for your patience.

Fund Raising committee... TONIGHT to visit the Lobethal Cinema to plan for the Movie Night Friday Sept 8th.

Building on Tradition

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au





LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

NEWSLETTER

August 1st 2023 Welcome again

Vol 8 No 25 Page 2

Scholarships.....Great News we received a further 2 Vocal applications making the total of 4 Vocalists. Letters have been sent to all applicants outlining the requirements for the auditions. We have invited the MT Barker Rotary club and the Onkaparinga Lion's club to be present on the night, and Harrison's Music, and Size Music have been asked for Vouchers for the Scholarship applicants.

Both Harrison's Music and Size Music have indicated to assist us with vouchers to all the young people who audition. Thanks again to Harrison's and Size for supporting us.

Concert Planning meeting report....On Tuesday
18th July the Concert planning committee reviewed
the planning that has been made for Concerts in
2024. A list to be discussed will be provided for you all
to see, when we have finally contacted the venues
with the dates and times. At this stage we have LHI at
Hope Valley, Murray Bridge Uniting church, SACCA,
and Nildottie. With discussions with Glynde, Fleurieu
Choir and Sth Kilkerran, to be made. The SACCA concert is celebrating their 60th anniversary.

G HUGHES
Construction Co

Building on Tradition

RAFFLE BOOKS AVAILABLE

Executive meeting report.....The Exec met on Tuesday 25th July where they reviewed the Financial report, Movie Night issues, Scholarship planning, Selection & Review, Concert Planning and any other matters. Our Financial situation is sound, however this year we have had to pay for Honorariums that we had not anticipated, which may need a transfer of funds from our Incentive Saver account later this year. Daniel from Lobethal Cinema attended the meeting advising the Exec of the problems in obtaining the film "The Fall of Figaro" this was enlightening and the Exec decided to change the date of the Movie Night to Friday 8th Sept. Scholarships planning is on track with all applicants having been notified what is required for the auditions. Selection & Review will meet with Alex, Dorothy, and Peter Dickinson early in September. Concert planning was reviewed with the possible places, dates, times, and the contacts, were presented and explained which venues need to be finalized. Chris B outlined what he and Joel are planning with our new PA system and he will advise us of the progress that is being made. We have purchased one new speaker for the PA system. John M thanked everyone for their help.

Coffee & Soup Roster....So far we have raised \$440.60 .The "Chefs" TONIGHT are John Minchin and Fred Maiolo. Next Soup night on 15th Aug with Chris Browning and Peter Hardy being the "Chefs".Thank you

Port Pirie concert... To be held at the Lighthouse Uniting church on Sunday Sept 17th. They would like to know how many will require lunch before the Concert. Can you please let us know next week when we will have a show of hands who will be coming and requiring lunch on that day.

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au





ALHANNAH BIRDWOOD LITTLEHAMPTON LOBETHAL NAIRNE WOODSIDE

klose.com.au